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Summary:

The director-general of the Department for Foreign Economic Relations advises against
the establishment of a North Korean trade mission in the Netherlands: while the volume
of trade with the two Koreas is roughly equal, such a mission would do great harm to
commercial interests in South Korea, particularly VMF and Shell.
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